
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, May 7, 2008
Suite 200-A Conference Room

65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Tom Gaffney, Ross Valley Cities
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

David Haskell, Environmental
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD


Trip Allen, Environmental
Matt McCarron, Novato
OTHERS PRESENT
Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District
Phil Boland, Energy Visions
Tamara Hull, Environmental
Ray Holmes, Marin Sanitary Service
Tania Levy, Unincorporated Area
Judy Schriebman, Las Gallinas San Dist.

Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary District
MEMBERS ABSENT
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disp.
Kim Huff, Southern Marin Cities

Terry Cosgrove, San Rafael
Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill



Patricia Garbarino, Marin Sanitary

Greg Christie, Bay Cities (Alternate) 
1. Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 9:06 AM.  
2. Approval of JPA Local Task Force Minutes. M/s Elam, Figueroa to approve the March 5, 2008 meeting minutes. Motion approved unanimously.
Committee discuss the April 2, 2008 meeting minutes accuracy in documenting response to public comments.  M/s Gaffney/Elam to continue the April 2, 2008 meeting minutes at the next meeting.  Motion unanimously approved.

3. Foodwaste Composting Committee Endorsement. Staff reported the foodwaste composting subcommittee had discussed the $5,000 proposed in the budget for a backyard composting program.  The subcommittee endorsed the development a backyard composting program.  Task Force members discussed composting and requested clarification from the subcommittee on it recommendation.  M/s Elam, Haskell to approve $5000 in the 2007/08 budget for organics management and disposal.  Motion unanimously approved.
4. Siting Element Process.  Staff reported that the March 2008 release of the Final Draft EIR for the Redwood Landfill Expansion determined that there was less than 15 years of disposal capacity remaining.  The FEIR’s revised estimate of capacity triggers the Siting Element process for siting a new or expands existing disposal facility.  Additionally the siting process begins with evaluation by the Local Task Force.  The Local Task Force discussed the implications the process will have on meeting schedule, the ability to coordinate with the Zero Waste Strategic Plan process, and the continuation of the process if the Redwood Landfill is granted expansion.
5. Prioritizing Newly Emerging Issues. Staff reported on emerging issues the JPA has requested the Task Force to review including: Zero Waste Mitigation Fees, Plastic Bag and Polystyrene Bans, and supporting legislation.  The Task Force discussed placing the Mitigation Fee as a high priority due to its related funding increase.  Members decided that all issues other issues will be addressed within the Mitigation Fee by developing a list of potential programs and their funding needs.  M/s Haskell, Elam to place the Mitigation Fee as the top priority.  Motion approved unanimously.

6. Additional Subcommittee Reports. The Task Force members asked the group if there were any updates from the Solid Waste Rate or Construction and Demolition Materials Subcommittees.  No members of the Construction and Demolition Materials Subcommittee were present and the Solid Waste Rate Subcommittee had not met since the previous Local Task Force Meeting.

6.
Adjourn.  The Task Force agreed to have all additional agenda items moved to the next meeting held on June 4, 2008 in 65 Mitchell Blvd.
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